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JULY 2022 MINUTES

Meeting called to order by Vice-chair, Keith Giraud at 5:37 p.m.

Attendance: 
Committee Board: Nodji Van Wychen, Eric Devine, Remy Gomez, Keith Giraud; Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser; Solid Waste Coordinator, Dawn Pingel
Absent: Committee Chairperson, David Kuderer
Other guests: Terry Taylor; RiverView Construction, Randy Weinkauf; County Board Chairperson, Cedric Schnitzler; Administrator, Tina Osterberg

Period of Public Comment - none

Approval of June 2022 Minutes: Motion by Nodji Van Wychen to approve the June minutes; 2nd Remy Gomez. All ayes

Landfill and Departmental Operations (Discussion)
General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report: Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, went over the reports presented to the committee. Leachate hauling down due to Gerke pulling the driver to do other hauls for them but should be getting back to normal hauling shortly. 
June 2022 Financial Report: Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, went over the report explaining the expenditures and revenues. Explanation of the expenses for tires and clean sweep expenses that offset the recycling grant. 

DNR Notice of Violation Update (Discussion)
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, reported that WI-DNR contact has not been responsive; Jetting that needs to be done was not fully completed by the vendor and will be looking at a different vendor to complete the WI-DNR violation; TEC has not been in contact since having a quote given and Nodji Van Wychen will reach out to them; Tyler from the WI-DNR, entered our GEMS information into their system for us. 

Plan of Ops Update (Discussion)
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, updated that the wetland issue is moving slow; trying to get passed the size of the wetland and get to the type of wetland so that the plan can move forward which is the last thing needed. There is a list of approvals we are waiting for from the WI-DNR that has not been responded too. We need this so Oakridge Engineering, Eric Leitz, can move forward. We are waiting for Ayres for some leachate costs associated for analytical testing. Once all this is done, we can submit to the WI-DNR to get final approval to move forward with the expansion.

Leachate Treatment System (Discussion)
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, let the committee know that the final bond payment was paid. Kandiyohi was reached out to for an update on their leachate system and although their unit is operational, it still has its issues that cause plenty of down time and not as good filtering ratios. The Highway G landfill is putting a system in so we will be able to see how their system handles their leachate. Eric Devine asked if there was someone else who does leachate systems, which there is, but Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, would have to reach out to see. 

Landfill Rate Schedule (Discussion)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, would like to have something in place on how to determine when rates should be increased so that the landfill can maintain a yearly cash flow. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser would like to base an increase off of inflation and if a surplus was there, to return funds back to the general funds. Expenses will also continue to rise and this would add to trying to balance the budget going forward. Nodji Van Wychen and Remy Gomez, felt that giving any funds back to the general fund would not be good PR to the public and would like to see that not happen. Tina Osterberg, also added that we would not have to raise it every year either. Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, would like to see this rate schedule looked at every year July since it would correspond with the county budget timeline. At this time, no rate increase will be needed for 2023.

Manager’s Report
Solid Waste Director, Dave Heser, let the committee know that he was asked to speak at the next Wisconsin Towns Association (WTA) meeting in August for a short presentation. The Litter fence ordered should be arriving June 14, 2022. 

Next Meeting Date: Wednesday, August 17th at 5:00 p.m. at the Solid Waste Department on Junco Road, Norwalk.

Adjournment: Motion by Nodji Van Wychen and 2nd by Eric Devine to adjourn at 6:54 pm. All ayes.
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